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I have spoken to colleagues in a number of PCTs recently about this issue and have written to Chief Executives subsequently suggesting the following approach:-

(1) PCTs are well on the way to being able to publish proposals.  These will require a formal 12 week consultation period as the HOSC regards the changes as a substantial variation.  This period can commence whenever a PCT is ready to go (i.e. the fact that the HOSC does not meet in August should not delay the work).

(2) The HOSC itself will look at each PCTs proposal.  This is regarded as a strategic issue so the work will not be delegated down to local Area Forums.
(3) PCTs have been asked to indicate to the Secretary when their item will be coming forward.  I have suggested that it would be helpful if the item could come to the HOSC once the consultation has been running for a few weeks.  This allows the PCT to provide some feedback on comments made to it so far, but still allows plenty of time for a PCT to respond to any comments the HOSC might make.
(4) PCTs have mentioned that they will need to do work on setting up Shadow Boards etc.  This can happen alongside the consultation process.  The HOSC should be aware of this and be clear that such work is not perceived as pre-empting the outcome of the consultation process.
(5) One PCT has mentioned that it would like to include details in its documentation of how it would continue to involve stakeholders once the way forward is agreed.  There are no problems if any PCT would like to do this.
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